
ILLINOIS POLLUTION CONTROL BOARD 
December 19, 2024 

 
CHEVRON ENVIROMENTAL 
MANAGEMENT COMPANY, 
 

Petitioner, 
 

v. 
 
ILLINOIS ENVIROMENTAL PROTECTION 
AGENCY, 
 

Respondent. 

) 
) 
) 
) 
) 
) 
) 
) 
) 
) 
) 

 
 
  
 
 
      PCB 25-18 
     (Permit Appeal – NPDES) 

 
HEARING OFFICER ORDER 

   On December 19, 2024, all parties participated in a telephonic status conference with 
the hearing officer.  Discussions centered on petitioner’s motion to stay, the statutory decision 
due date and the record due date.  The respondent orally requested an extension of time to file 
the record in this appeal. Petitioner had no objection, The respondent’s request was granted, and 
the record is now due to be filed on February 27, 2025.   

 Regarding petitioner’s motion to stay the conditions filed with the appeal, respondent has 
no objection, therefore the Board will take respondent’s position under consideration.  Finally, 
petitioner will file a waiver of the statutory decision due date to May 15, 2025.  In the interim, 
the parties reported that they wish to discuss possible resolutions to the above-captioned appeal. 

 The parties or their legal representatives are directed to participate in a telephonic status 
conference with the hearing officer on January 30, 2025, at 11:00 a.m. The telephonic status 
conference must be initiated by the petitioner, and provide a call-in number, but each party is 
nonetheless responsible for its own appearance.  At the status conference, the parties must be 
prepared to discuss the status of the above-captioned matter and their readiness for hearing. 

  IT IS SO ORDERED. 

 

 Bradley P. Halloran 
 Hearing Officer 
 Illinois Pollution Control Board 
 60 E. Van Buren Street Suite 630 
 Chicago, Illinois 60605 
 312.814.8917 
 Brad.Halloran@illinois.gov  

mailto:Brad.Halloran@illinois.gov
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CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 
 

 It is hereby certified that true copies of the foregoing order were e-mailed on December 
19, 2024, to each of the persons on the service list below. 
 
 It is hereby certified that a true copy of the foregoing order was e-mailed to the following 
on December 19, 2024: 
 
 Don Brown 
 Illinois Pollution Control Board 
 60 E. Van Buren Street 
 Suite 630 
 Chicago, Illinois 60605 
 

  
      Bradley P. Halloran 
      Hearing Officer 
      Illinois Pollution Control Board 
      60 E. Van Buren Street 
      Suite 630 
      Chicago, Illinois 60605 
      312.814.8917 
 
@ Consents to electronic service 

 

  

PCB 2025-018@ 
Taylor Desgrosseilliers 
Office of the Attorney General 
69 W. Washington Street 
Suite 1800 
Chicago, IL 60602 
 
 
PCB 2025-018 
Bruce White 
Barnes & Thornburg 
1 N. Wacker Drive 
Suite 4400 
Chicago, IL 60606  

  
PCB 2025-018@ 
Rebecca Kanz 
Office of the Attorney General 
69 W. Washington Street 
Suite 1800 
Chicago, IL 60602 
 
 
PCB 2025-018@ 
Alexander J. Bandza 
Barnes & Thornburg 
1 N. Wacker Drive 
Suite 4400 
Chicago, IL 60606 
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